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Dear William  
 

Thank you for your letter dated 19 January concerning a petition for the removal of the 
Welsh Baccalaureate Qualification.  
 
The new Welsh Baccalaureate Qualification was rolled out for first teaching in September 
2015 following a wide consultation with stakeholders including universities. This followed a 
comprehensive Review of Qualifications for 14-19 year olds in Wales, which made 42 
recommendations for improving the qualifications system. The review was based on a large 
body of evidence and on discussions with stakeholders and experts from across the UK and 
beyond. The changes that have been made to the Welsh Baccalaureate are in line with 
these recommendations, and will deliver a high quality and well respected qualification. 
 
I firmly believe that the new and more rigorous Welsh Baccalaureate is a qualification that 
all learners will benefit from studying, through its focus on the development of valuable life 
skills that will help learners to progress to further/higher education or to secure employment. 
 
I would like to see the Advanced Welsh Baccalaureate with all its benefits becoming 
universally adopted across Wales by 2020 although it is not compulsory for Post 16 
learners.  
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The new Welsh Baccalaureate with the fully graded A* to E Advanced Skills Challenge 
Certificate at its heart will affect university entrance for 2017 entry. Universities are currently 
considering their positions for 2017 and the information will be in their prospectuses and 
websites in the early spring of 2016. Early indications are very positive with the majority of 
universities prepared to accept the new Advanced Welsh Baccalaureate and to treat it as an 
‘A’ level for entry requirements purposes. I am also very pleased by the recent decision of 
Cambridge University to also include it, as appropriate, in their offers for 2017 entry.  
 
I hope that you find this information helpful in consideration of the petition. 
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